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27 April 2007
The Honorable Gus Bilirakis

U.S. House of Representatives

1630 Longworth Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-4085

Dear Representative Bilirakis:
This letter is to express the support of the Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) for, “The Military Pay Improvement Act” (H.R. 2027) to close the pay gap between civilian and enlisted service members. FRA is working to secure additional annual active duty pay increases that are at least 0.5 percent above the Employment Cost Index (ECI).

The Administration’s FY 2008 budget includes a three percent military pay raise for all ranks effective 1 January that would only match the average increase last year in private-sector wages, leaving the current pay gap unchanged.

The statutory requirement to peg annual active duty pay adjustments at 0.5 percent above the Employment Cost Index (ECI) expired in FY 2006. Because of this law and other considerations, for the past few years Congress has improved compensation that, in turn, enhanced the recruitment and retention of quality personnel in an all-volunteer environment. Adequate pay increases will contribute to improved morale, readiness, and retention. The 2.2 percent across the board basic pay increase for members of the Armed Forces that was enacted for FY 2007 was the smallest increase since 1994. 

The Association appreciates your sponsorship of this legislation and stands ready to assist you in its passage in the 110th Congress. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Secretary
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